
Rome, november 8 – 2018. 

 

During the annual FIM-Europe Drag Race Commission’s meeting regarding rules and regulations the 

commission has looked into the problem of motorcycles crossing the centreline and has decided the 

following : every centreline crossing that is deemed to be avoidable and/or dangerous will be 

considered grounds for immediate disqualification from the event. The decision on the sanction will 

be at the discretion of the Race Direction.  With the growing use of parachutes, the crossing of the 

centreline is considered potentially even more dangerous than ever before. In an attempt to 

minimise these dangerous situations, the FIM-Europe commission will give the Race Directions 

additional instruction how to handle this issue moving forward. 


